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Memorandum 

TO: SATPAL SIDHU, COUNTY EXECUTIVE 
  

FROM:  Chris D’Onofrio, Whatcom County Health and Community 
Services 

DATE: 3/23/2023 

RE: Presentation from Northwest Youth Services as follow-up to AB2022-677 
concerning PAD shelter for minors, community engagement plan, and agency 
update. 

        

This presentation will provide an overview of Northwest Youth Services and their work in the community. 

 

On December 6, 2022 there was a request from Council to have Northwest Youth Services return and present 
their community engagement plan during the first meeting in April. This presentation will include an overview 
of the community engagement plan, an update on the PAD contract that was approved in December, and an 
overview of the agency’s approach to healing centered engagement.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please call Chris D’Onofrio at 360-778-6049 if there are any questions. Thank you. 
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